
Advent Day 1 
“And suddenly there appeared with the angel a multitude of the Heavenly Host praising 

God and saying, ‘Glory to God in the highest, and on earth, peace among men with whom 
He is pleased.” Luke 2:13-14 

Peace. I think all of us desire real peace. But in the routine of daily life, what does that even look 
like? There are things that daily consume my heart and aim to steal that peace from ruling and 
reigning like I believe the Father intends it to… maybe it’s the argument I had with my husband late 
last night that is still on the forefront of my mind as I head to work, or the issues my kids are facing 
at school, or the sickness that just won’t seem to leave us, or the extra financial pressures this 
season brings, or my van not starting, or ministry stresses, or challenges within my interpersonal 
relationships, or health issues, or ___________.  
I’ve come to a place where I fully believe the enemy wants me living in anxiety, fear and in a lack-
of-control state of mind. Why? I think the answer is two-fold: 1. He knows the implications of the 
baby in the manger for all mankind- he was once one of the angels himself. He knows the hope 
that He is and he understands why the angels sing, and 2. to keep real peace from ruling and 
reigning within my heart. If he can be successful at either or both of these things, then he wins my 
day-to-day.  

Anxiety, fear and the various circumstances he tries to use to take my eyes off of Jesus aren’t 
where the Father intends for me to live. Yes, they are real and they happen in some form, every 
single day. But I believe the Father intends to use them to cause me to lean ever so slightly more 
into Jesus. He’s the One angels sing about. He’s the One holding every circumstance I walk 
through in His hands for He is the One truly in control. And when I stop and really meditate on the 
implications of His coming for me, I can rest. And then He causes that peace to rule and reign like 
it’s supposed to, even in the midst of those circumstances.  

So this morning as I think over what the next 25 days hold, I am expectant and hopeful that the 
Father will help fix my eyes on Jesus. That He will let me see every situation and circumstance as 
an opportunity to press into Jesus more, even when it may seem crazy. I don’t wanna live in a 
place where anxiety and fear and life circumstances steal my peace. I wanna be held together by 
the One who is peace Himself.  

May His presence truly be the greatest gift I receive this season.  


